MARTHA’S VINEYARD EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT DIRECTORS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of meeting of June 15, 2004

The meeting opened at 7:15 on June 15th, 2004

The minutes for the meeting of May 5, 2004 were read and approved.

Members present:  D. Bryant (Chilmark), C. Cotnoir (Dukes County) N. Durawa (Edgartown), D. Medders (American Red Cross),  Peter Martel (Oak Bluffs),  R. Townes (Tisbury), Bremt Sterm (Wampanoag Tribe), J. Siebert-Riley (West Tisbury).

Guests: Elaine Denniston (MEMA HQ), Doug Forbes (MEMA Region II) (S. Grunden (American Red Cross)

I    The MEMA guests were introduced.

II   Elaine Denniston spoke about forming an individual LEPC and forming a regional LEPC.  There was a discussion about Hazardous Materials in the Island towns.  Elaine handed out a book of instructions (Starting a Regional LEPC) to each member. This book will be used at future meetings to process our Regional LEPC.  Bret Sterns (Wampanoag Tribe) has completed part of his Tribal Emergency Management Committee (TERC) paperwork and has offered to help the MVEMDA in the formation of its LEPC. 

Diane also distributed 

1) a “List of Lists” ( Consolidated List of Chemicals subject to the Emergency Planning and Community Right-To-Know Act (EPCRA) and Section 112(r) of the Clean Air Act.

2) A Hazardous Materials Emergency Planning Guide

III Deborah Medders (ARC Director) handed out Shelter Certificates to the members from the towns that had been inspected.  

IV   The draft MOU was discussed and has been amended to include the Tribe, the County, and the American Red Cross as signatories. The draft MOU was distributed to the members to circulate through their Town Governments.

V    The subject of  “Animals in Distress” was discussed Chuck said he had called Barbara Legotowicz at MEMA Hq. regarding getting a conference brought down to the Island.  Barbara told Chuck that it would take at least 80 to 100 participants to get a conference set up down here. She suggested that Chuck contact Kim Amoral of the Cape Coalition.  She suggested that maybe we could partner with them. The members asked Chuck to contact Kim for assistance.

VI  The Emergency Manager from Dukes County offered the use of the County Emergency Management Radio Frequencies to the members.  The Frequencies are (Receive  155.880)  (Transmit 153.935)  (PL Tone  88.5)  

VII  Chuck (DCEMA) informed the members of the County’s meeting with Mass. State Police, Mass Environmental Police, and the Mass Highway Department for hurricane season preparation.  The members were asked if they would like a meeting with these departments and they said it would be a good idea.

VIII   Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm

